

Cyngor Cymuned Llandeilo Ferwallt
Bishopston Community Council Meeting

Minutes.

Monday 21st May 2019.@ 7.30 pm.

Chair: Susan Dunce.

Present. S. Webborn (Vice Chair.) T. Rees C.Jones . J. Thomas. A .Edwards.
F. Arena. I.Shemilt. N. Williams. K.Laurance.
V.Price. (Clerk.)

1. Apologies. S Dunce. C. Pritchard. S. Donaldson. L. Sudbury. C.Scott. Councilor L.Jones

2. Declarations of Interest

None.

3. To receive the Audited accounts for the year April 2018 to March 2019 for submission to the Auditors General Office as approved by the finance committee.

The statement of accounts was produced for all members present and after consultation the accounts were approved by the full Council, as submitted by the finance committee.

The accounts to be forwarded to the Auditors Generals Office.

The accounts were signed off by the Vice Chair Simon Webborn in the absence of the Chair.

4. To approve the Schedule of Accounts for April 2019.

The Schedule was examined and the accounts were approved.

5. To receive and approved the full Council meeting of the 29th April 2019.

The minutes of the Full Council meeting of the 29th April 2019 were read and passed as a true record.

6. To determine Matters Arising (action points) from those minutes.

01/11.12	Park, Renew equipment. With the aid of Grants.	A bid application has been completed and submitted. Awaiting result. On Going
24/09.01	Replacements of Notice board at Bishopston Cooperative.	Notice Board has arrived waiting for it to be sited. Clerk to arrange for it to be sited.
25/02.01	Appraisal of the works needed to be done to enhance the building and to improve the facilities for public use	Approved that the Kitchen would be the first area for Improvement. Clerk to instigate a schedule of works. Quotes have started to arrive. Fan to be replaced. On Going.
25/02.02	Community Bus, and the formation of a Transport Group to oversee the correct procedures in relation to its use.	The bus now has a ticket machine fitted and fares are being charged. Although this project is completed it was decided to keep the monitoring group Chaired by Ian Shemilt as per Standing Orders.

7. Data Protection and the review of the Community Center Improvement and repairs.

As already stated the kitchen Fan will be the first item for attention.

A new ROSPA examination is to be completed for a full report on the park before we submit the work for quotes.

8.Planning

2019/0060	2 Ryelands, Bishopston. Revised plans not available.	Previous comments still stand Within the A.O.N.B. intrusion into a non brown-field site.
2019/0836	8 Pyle Road, Bishopston.SA3 3HH. 2 storey rear extension.	Error in application work on site already started.no details of sewerage or drainage given. No objection but Comments to be noted
2019/0929	7 Pyle Road Bishopston SA3 3HH.	Letter on planning from Welsh water, public sewer crosses site. Protection of public sewer, potential over looking of

		Neighboring property. Attention of this identified by the architect. No objection but comments made.
2019/1006 T.P.O.	8 Northlands Park Bishopston, SA3 3JW. To lop one sycamore tree covered by TPO 68.	No Objection.

9. Correspondence.

There was a matter raised under correspondence as a result of an e-mail relating to Climate and Community's disappointment of not having the contract to remove the posts at the hedge laying site on Murton Green. The Full Council had made it's decision and the work has been completed and signed off. However it was agreed that the partnership between Climate and Community and the Council, should continue but protocols must be followed.

10. Events

Owing to the fact that not all the invoices had been received by the Clerk he was unable to produce a financial report. It will be ready for the next meeting.

11. Reports.

Schools officer. All back in school preparing for exams.

Footpath Officer. No correspondence received.

Newsletter. June's edition being finalised. Clive Pritchard is not available, therefore the Clerk will prepare the bundles and Tim Rees and Frank Arena will ditibute.

Ward Member. Items too late for submission all Councilors have been sent his update and will be attached to the minutes.

Clerks report. Already dealt with.

Meeting Closed.

Vincent Price. (Clerk.)

Date of the next meeting Monday 24th June 2019 at 7.30pm

.